
The Permanent Mission of Iceland
to the United Nations

Statement by
H.E. Ambassador Greta Gunnarsdottir

Permanent Representative

GA67 / Item 28 - Advancement of Women
3rd Committee

16 October 2012

CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY

www.iceland.org/un/nyc

The Permanent Mission of Iceland to the United Nations
800 Third Ave. 36th fl. - Tel 212-593-2700. - Fax 212-593-6269



Mr. Chair,

Allow me to start by congratulating you and other members of the Bureau with
your election to this very important committee. You can rest assured that the
Icelandic Delegation will work with the Bureau in the spirit of cooperation
throughout this session.

Mr. Chair,

Our greatest achievement on advancing women's rights at the international level
has to be the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination
against Women - CEDAW. Iceland attaches great importance to the universal
ratification and full implementation of the Convention and calls upon all States
that have not yet done so to ratify or accede to CEDAW. We also call upon
those States which have made reservations that are incompatible with the
purposes and objective of the treaty, to immediately withdraw them.

In general terms we also want to emphasize the importance of the commitments
made by all of us in the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action and
reiterate the need to speed up the implementation of these commitments at all
levels. Here, gender mainstreaming is key and all stakeholders, including
Member States, the UN system itself and civil society, must reinforce their
efforts.

It is extremely important for gender equality and women's empowerment to be
promoted more effectively in all UN processes, most significantly in the number
of international processes culminating in 2015, where the integration of a gender
perspective to ensure full implementation of the Beijing Declaration and
Platform for Action is crucial.

In this regard integration of a gender perspective should be a priority for all
Member States for the preparation for the post-MDG 2015 process which
includes the GA Special event to follow up efforts made towards achieving the
MDGs in 2013 and the HLPM/Summit in 2015. This also applies to the
implementation of Rio+20 which will be underway throughout 2013-2015,
including the process on developing SDG's.

We need to reinforce our common efforts to ensure that the overriding objective
is always to achieve gender equality and women's empowerment - with zero
tolerance for backlashes on commitments made.






